
RTJSIIC RTDGE ^LSSOCIAIION, Irc.
ANMAL MEEIIIIG

.AIIGLISI 7, Lggg--I0:00 A.M.
Itlargaret hrnen, kesiderrt, kesiding

AGENDA

1. Reading of Annual Meeting Notice Dtarillm Williams, Clerk

2. Prayer of Ttranksgiving

3. Minutes of the August B, 1998 Annual Irbeting
Distributed: l{otj-on to disS:ense with the reading.

4. Introduction of Menrbers

5. Reports of the Officers:
I{argaret Conner, President
Auditor's Report: Fd Burdick
Tteasurer's Re6rcrt: Luci-a Powell

6. Activities of the Association
A. Trash and Recycling Warren Snyder
B. Road Maintenance, Re5:air, etc. David powell & AJ_an Abel
C. Road Signs and Di-rectory Lucy Livingston
D. l4enxcri-als Elaine Harned
E. C"ardens Ihe powells & G. Itrcrnas
F. Security Bob Huber
G. Ridge Representative Kenneth Hoff

7. Old Business:

A. Tree Ttimnming Re;rcrt
B. Charitable Contribution (1999)

9. New Business:

A. Norninati_ons
B. Proposed Dues Increase Lucia powell
C. Budget for 1998-2000 Lucia powell
D. Seasonal Cottage Use Conrnittee Re1rcrt Lucy Livingston & Bob Caruthers
E. Charitable Contribution for 1999-2000
F. Resource Llst - Updated
G. Sunrner Ridge Clean Up Days 1999 Alan AbeI
H. Announcements: Houses for Sale,

By-Iaw Review Conndttee

10. Mjournment
RTDGE PICMC - IOt{IGIIT 7 PM



RTISITC RIDGE ASSOCIAHON, ITiC.
MIM}TES OF IIIE ATWTAL MEET]I\G

August 7, L999--I0 A.M.
Itlargaret Cqmer, President, Presiding

The Clerk read the CaIl to the Annual Meeting and the President opened the
meeting with a prayer of thanksgiving.

The raernbers were asked to introduce themselves stating, wlrere they l-ive on
the Ridge and in the winter and te11 a little bit about themselves.

It lfis ltbved, Secorded anat Passd to dispense with the reading of the
l,linutes of the August 8th 1998 Annual Meeeting since they had been mailed
to a1I nembers.

ReSnrts of ttrc Offic.ers:
Ihe president relrcrted on the pa.st year and her hopes for the future.

Ed Burdick, assj-gned auditor, reported that the TYeasurer's books were in
order.

Ttre Treasurer, Lucia Powell, reported on where the money went l-ast year and
rerninded the members that 108 of our dues incorne is given to conrnunity
services.

It tms rncved, Seconded and Passed to accept the Treasurer's re5rcrt.
Activities of the Association:

A. TYash
services

and
of

Recycling: Warren Snyder thanked Ken Hoff for securing the
Mr. Jordan to collect our trash. Collection will be on

Saturday nornings as last year. He reminded us that we must separate our
recyclables for collection.

B. Road Maintenance: El-ber Stearns and Al-an AbeJ- gave a very comprehensive
re5rcrt which incLuded short range and long range views of what needs to be
done.

First, they thanked Dave Powell wLro has worked for years to keep our
fragile road system intact on what Al-an called a "Band-Aid Budget". Ttren
they identified five areas as dangerous and needing inrnediate attention and
gave estimates for repairing each one. Threy are as follows: l. Top of the
Willows ($800); 2. I-ower end of Ledge Way ($800); 3. Scattered pot holes
(to prevent further erosion) ($400); 4. Ctiff Road- water flow situation
which has been put off too nany times ($500); 5. Al-so on Cliff Road- Remove
high crovm and spread trap rock on vfiole road ($1000). In addition, there
are 15 cul-verts that need to be inspected and cleaned. This new conrrnittee
hopes to put together work crews and asked us to clean out needed areas
near our cottages. Looking to the future, the conrnitttee is asking for an
advance on the next years budget to get repairs done in the spring when the
contractor is less busy. AIan retrrcrted that our resSrcnsibility is
approxlmately 70,000 sguare feet for an approxjrnate (upkeep, repair) cost
of $1 per square foot. Detailed reports on fi1e.

C. Road Signs and Directories: Lucy Livingston reported that signs are
continually being updated. Be sure to 1et her know if any need to be
changed.



D. Mernorials: Elalne Harned reported that during the Past year, the
following menrbers of the Rustic Ridge Conrnunity were called to their
eternal resti Ruth Card, Grace Chesbro, Alice Voorhies Elkins, Audrey
Parker. and Helen Anderson Rcrnig. Menrorial books have been ordered for the
Dickenson Memorial Library in their memory.

E. Gardens: Many thanks to George Thomas and Dave and Lucia Powell for
their work beautifyi-ng the Ridge with gardens.

F. Security: Thanks to Bob Huber for watchi-ng over our properties in the
winter and for being such a help in the sunrner. It was suggested that we

all check our fire extingui-shers and buy new ones at K lt4art if needed.

OLD BI]S]NESS

A. Ttee trinrning has stil1 not taken Pl-ace.

A. Norninating Connlittee: Bob Caruthers, Chair of the Non-inating Ccrnnittee
presented the slate of nominees.

It was trbyed, Seconded and Carried to cast one ballot for the sl-ate, thus
electing: John Voorhies, President; Charlotte Martin, Vice Presj-dent;
Clerk, I{arilyn Williamsi Tteasurer, Lucia Powel}i and Directors for the
Class of 2002, Bob Caruthers and Edgar l,troore. These officers join the
other directors, Class of 2000 Dorothy Foster and Dick Youngi and Class of
2001 Lucy Livingston and Ann Stearns.

B. ProSrcsed Dues fncrease
The Treasurer, Lucia Powell, presented the Boardrs recormendation of a
change in our annual- dues to $75 per year per cottage. She also said that
while this would give us nlcre to work with, especially for the roads, we
stitl need more and the hope is that the menrbership will continue voluntary
donations on top of the dues.

It rrras lbved, Secorded ard Passd to accept the Board's recorrnendation to
raise the dues to $75 per year per cottage.

was suggested that we have a fund raisi-ng ga1a. The Board will consider

B. Charitable Contribution for 1998-99 was
Society ($180) and the Newsletter ($180).
received.

NEW B{JSINESS

C. Budget for 1999-2000:

It was lbved, Seconded and Passed to
at $2,500 as the intended work has not

It was trbved, Seconded ard Passd to
presented.

to the Northfield Historical
Thank you letters have been

keep the "Tree Ttinrning" budget line
yet been done.

approve the Budget with the changes

It
it.



It was Itbved, Seconded and Passed to give a one-time advance frorn the cash
balance to the Road Conrnittee to use before the next Annual Meeting.

D. Cottage Seasonal Use Conrnittee:
Lucy Livi-ngston and Bob Caruthers reported that the members of the
conrnittee have been increasing publicity about homes avaitable on Ttre Ridgefor surruner use. An article in the NorthfieldAaount Hermon news and a
brochure about the cottages for sal-e with emphasis on the nature andhistory of our conrnunity have increased the interest in our cottages. The
ccrmtrittee has conferred with Mj-chaer pill, r,awyer, who has done some
research on the language needed on the deeds to keep the cottages as
seasonal homes. They asked for permission to continue with this research.

It uas lbved, Seconded and Passed to sanction what this conrnittee is doingto help preserve the ambiance of the Ridge
The ccnruittee was asked to report to the Jury 2000 Board Meeting.

E. Charitable Contribution for l-999-2000.

The President announced that the Board's plans for CharitabLe Contributionsfor the year were to give $330 to the Fire Department and $200 to theNewsletter. (This was changed at the recipient's request and wiII be
relrcrted at the next Annual Meeting.

Announcements: AIan Abel (Road Chair) announced a Sunrner CIean-Up Day for
August 28 and invited anyone who would be on the Ridge on that day to help,
even if it should be in a srna11 way.

Houses for sale were listed.

rt was requested .that people rook for a copy of the Ridge By-r,aws datedafter l-977 that might have inclusive language used. It is lf,ougfrt there is
one, but it cannot be found.

The Ridge Picnic will be hel-d at 7 PM at the Northfield pool. Bring your
own food. Gri1ls will be available. svsinming is permitted.

The new Board of Directors will meet at the pool at 6 pM

The meeting was adjourned at 12:45 pl4

- }<ilr- fr", [,4AlL*,***,t
note: Annual rrbeLing 2000 wilr be held on August 5I Be ttrere!



NOIVIIMES FOR ELESIED OFFICERS

For a one year term-

PRESIDENI: John Voorhies

VICE PRESIDH{I: CharlOttc I4ArtiN

CLERK: Marillm Will-iams

TREASURER: Lucia POwCII

DIRECTORS:

{'}'r *, fl *ru

-

For your information the other classes of directors consist of:

Class of 2001: Lucy Livingston and Ann Stearns

Class of 2000: Dorothy Foster and Dick Young

We thank Tim Harned and Ed Sonoski for their three years of service
in the cl-ass of 1999.

We also thank Ken Hoff, who is continuing as our Ridge Representative,
for his help in interfacing with the tovrn to get information and solve
problerns.

We especially thank Margie Conner for her two years of leadershi-p as
kesident and note with awe that she handled some difficult situations
with strength and tact.

C1ass of 20022 Bob Caruthe r, /






